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November 2, 2016


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the non-economic terms of the Public Safety Employees Union (Non-Commissioned Professional Employees - King County Sheriff’s Office) collective bargaining agreement (CBA) for the period of January 1, 2016, through December 31, 2016, which will enable King County to continue to provide fair wages, hours and working conditions to employees who provide essential internal and external customer services on behalf of the King County Sheriff’s Office.  The CBA extension provided by this ordinance was agreed to by the parties pursuant to the “Total Compensation” memorandum of agreement (MOA) between King County and the King County Coalition of Unions; ratified by King County Council on November 10, 2014, by Ordinance 17916.  This agreement covers 142 employees in the Sheriff’s Office.

Bargaining unit members provide various administrative and technical support services that are essential for carrying out the mission of the Sheriff’s Office.  Local Area Network Administrators and Desktop Support Specialists provide vital information technology service and support allowing patrol deputies and other Sheriff’s Office employees to utilize technology to better protect and serve the residents of King County.  Some Administrative Specialists provide in-person and over-the-phone customer service to the public at the various precincts and worksites throughout the County.  Other Administrative Specialists in the Civil Unit process, maintain records, and create correspondence related to the service of civil process and the enforcement of civil court orders, including judicial foreclosures and executions on real and personal property, repossessions and attachments.

As a “rollover,” or extension, of the current CBA, changes to the existing CBA are limited to the following:
a) Changes to effective dates.
b) Changes that reflect the terms of the “Total Compensation” Coalition MOA, ratified by King County Council on November 10, 2014, by Ordinance 17916.
c) Increasing the wage rate for the Sheriff’s Data Technician due to a material change in the work and internal alignment.
d) Adding the classification of Payroll Specialist and setting the wage rate.
[bookmark: _GoBack]This ordinance results in significant improvements in efficiency, accountability and productivity for the County by advancing the following objectives:
1. Providing sustainability and predictability in administering this labor agreement through 2016.
2. Creating efficiencies in the collective bargaining process by extending the term of non-economic provisions to coincide with the term of economic provisions as agreed to in the “Total Compensation” coalition MOA.
3. Allowing opportunity, through aligned expiration dates, for coalition bargaining relating to King County initiatives that include but are not limited to “Employer of the Future” and “Standards.”

The “Total Compensation” wage settlement for 2016 was ratified by King County Council on November 10, 2014, by Ordinance 17916 and is not part of this ordinance.

The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  This important legislation will help King County residents by furthering the objectives of the County’s Strategic Plan through increased efficiencies to process and administration, and supporting the high quality services provided by the Sheriff’s Office.

If you have questions, please contact Megan Pedersen, Interim Director, Office of Labor Relations, at 206-263-2898.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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